

May Highlights

Fifty-four (54) Waterways members and guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the May 9, 2012 luncheon meeting.  The following guests were recognized: Bob White of the Guttman Group; Dave Karchner, Joe Celano and Steve Ettien of the contracting team for the wireless waterways.  Mike Somales also recognized Bill Drzal’s family members attending to celebrate Bill’s retirement.
Prior to the beginning of the official meeting, Mike Somales presented Bill Drzal a gift of appreciation for his years of dedicated service to the Port of Pittsburgh.

Coast Guard News

CDR Rich Timme provided the following report:

· Lt. Ryan Kilgo, Prevention Group and LTJG Robyn Hoskins, Waterways Manager, were introduced to attendees.
· A listing of Marine Event and Closures were provided to attendees.

· Due to the warm weather, boating safety season is expected to start earlier than last year, which was delayed by high water/river levels.  Industry members should provide awareness reminders to their personnel operating on the rivers that recreational boats will be part of the operating environment much sooner this year.  Also, the US Army Corp of Engineers will be placing lock and dam warning buoys out the first of April.

· Special thanks was extended to Bill Drzal for all his dedication to the port with the reading of his Public Service Commendation awarded earlier in the year and wished him well in his future endeavors.
Army Corps of Engineers
David Sneberger presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
The listing of recommended internet sites has been updated to include the new LPMS Public Website that provided river gauge reports.
COL Butch Graham honored Bill Drzal for his years of service with a Commander’s Award for Public Service.

National Weather Service
Richard Kane provided the attached report. (See Attach1)
Rich noted that it was an honor and privilege to work with Bill Drzal and highlighted the level of respect from customers and partners that he has earned.
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville provided the following report:

· Negotiations on the building of a wireless waterways test bed which will provide valuable river information.  Rex Woodward was recognized for the many hours spent toward this project. Rex introduced the team from CONXX, Inc. that is expected to do the work.

· JD Fogarty will be hosting a conference call regarding monies that would aid in repowering engines through the Clean Diesel Act (EPA).  Companies interested should contact JD directly.

· Dave McQuiston had been diligently working on the Strategic Planning process that is designed to increase public outreach by developing a grass roots communication system.  This would aid in educating legislators and regulatory bodies on river conditions.

· Mary Ann Bucci has recently arranged several presentations.  The roundtable discussion with Congressman Tim Murphy on April 12th and the recent press conference with Senator Robert Casey.

· The User Board meeting is scheduled for June 5-6, 2012.

· Future events include the 2012 Joint Conference of Harbor Safety Committees and Area Maritime Security Committees and the River Information Workshop conducted by the US Army Corp of Engineers.

Education Committee Report
Ryan Newton thanked Bill Drzal for his dedication and recognized how beneficial information provided by Bill was to the Gateway Clipper Fleet.  He also reported that “Who Works the Rivers” event delayed to Tuesday, May 1st still yielded few participants.  The spring program continues to yield attendance challenges.  However, Ryan recognized the strong industry support from the following companies:  Ingram Barge, Gateway Clipper Fleet, Port of Pittsburgh, Campbell Transportation Company, ELG Metals, Cummins Bridgeway, CONSOL River Operations, Guttman Group and RiverQuest.

The July event already has 40 attendees and more are expected.  We continue to seek participation from the membership for these events. This would be from 8am-12noon on the day of the event.

Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff was unable to attend the luncheon.  No additional material was provided under this report.
Mike Somales did address the issue regarding the use of river classifications based on tonnage mileage.  A Low-Use River (Allegheny River) is classified as having 1 Billion Tonnage Miles.  With the growing stockpile of coal due to natural gas competition is growing and has reduced river transportation.  This could impact the river classification for the Monongahela River if it drops to below the 1 Billion tonnage miles.
Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston presented the following report:
· The Waterways are Vital for the Economy, Energy, Efficiency and Environment (WAVE4) Act of 2012 is currently on the House floor for consideration.  This bill concentrates on the Inland Waterway’s Capital Development Plan to achieve a comprehensive long-term inland waterway system modernization based on the collaborative recommendations of the navigation industry, navigation experts, and the US Army Corp of Engineers.  No Pennsylvania congressmen have co-signed this bill at this time.  Companies are encouraged to contact their local representative to express support for this bill.
· The House Energy & Water Development Appropriations Subcommittee marked up its FY ‘13 appropriations bill on April 18, allocating $4.731 billion for the Corps’ Civil Works program. That level is $83 million more than the President’s request, but $188 million less (5.4%) than enacted in FY 2012.  Investigations received $102 million; Construction $1.477 billion, O&M $2.507 billion and Mississippi River & Tributaries (MR&T) $224 million.  Other key features of the bill include no earmarks, no new starts, and $324 million for additional navigation and flood control work.  The total allocated for navigation is $1.89 billion, 40% of the total Civil Works budget.  Also noteworthy, $1 billion from the Harbor Maintenance Trust Fund has been allocated for dredging shipping channels, which is $136.6 million above the FY ’12 level, and $152 million above the President’s request.  WCI had asked appropriators to take a pause at the Olmsted Lock and Dam to evaluate a cost-effective alternative to completing the project “in the wet” vs. using a traditional coffer dam approach. The Subcommittee specified that no more than 50 percent of the FY 2013 funding for Olmsted can be obligated until the Corps completes a review of the project and its construction method.
· The Senate Energy & Water Development Appropriations Subcommittee marked up its FY ’13 bill on April 24, allocating $5.007 billion for the Corps Civil Works budget, $5 million above the FY ’12 level.  Investigations received $125 million, Construction $1.700 billion, O&M $2.404 billion and MR&T $253 million.  Key features of the Senate bill include no earmarks, first new starts since 2009, and a cost-share change at Olmsted.  Under the Senate bill, the Inland Waterways Trust Fund will be responsible in FY 2013 for 25% of the projects’ funding rather than the customary 50% cost-share.  This will allow $72 million from Olmsted to be available for other Trust Fund-financed projects.  
June Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for June 13, 2012 at the Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, June 7, 2012 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
June 13, 2012
Menu:

Fresh Fruit Cup w/Honey Cream
Chicken Picatta sautéed w/fresh mushrooms, capers and lemon
Sauteed Zucchini
Lemon Meringue Pie

Ice Tea and Coffee Service

Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, June 7, 2012 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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